
The Niagara Swimming Diversity and Inclusion Committee asks you for your help in the effort of USA 
Swimming to identify the composition of our sport.  In 2014, 53% of Niagara swim team members did 
not report their ethnicity to USA Swimming.  We are below the national average of 55.2%, but the 
response is still poor.  Improving the ethnicity box response is something USA Swimming’s National 
Diversity and Inclusion Committee has established as one of its goals.  As USA Swimming moves forward 
in identifying ways to “Build the Base”, it is important to know who we are and what trends are 
happening, in order to determine what direction we should go.  
  
In 2014, Niagara experienced a 3.2% decrease in membership but outreach membership improved by 
7.1%.  Nationally, membership declined by .2% but outreach membership improved by 12.6%.  The 
outreach membership trend has been documented for several years.  The outreach membership 
opportunity has proven to be a way to help USA Swimming’s continuing effort to the Build the Base.  
The importance of checking the ethnicity box for outreach memberships is important to identify if this 
program has been successful in not just attracting low-income families to the sport but to see if the 
program has attracted non-Caucasian members. 
 
Niagara Swimming needs to do its part.  Please, speak to your team’s registrar about following these 
simple steps: 
 

1. Please stress the importance of checking the ethnicity box.  While it is not something that can be 
mandated, the importance of checking the box helps USA Swimming and Niagara Swimming 
identify the population it serves, develop marketing strategies, educate families, and create 
programming.   

2. If you are completing a new athlete registration please double check if the ethnicity box has 
been checked.  If they have not, ask if they would be willing to do so.  The majority probably did 
not realize they overlooked it and will check it. 

3. As you electronically register athletes, make sure that you go to the second page of the Hy-tek 
registration form and check the ethnicity box to match what your families have submitted.  
Many registrars only go to the second page to select renewal, but it is important to complete all 
the athlete information including the ethnicity box on the second page. 

 
 
USA Swimming needs to develop a clear understanding of who makes up our sport regardless if is by 
ethnicity, income, etc.  The only way to create this understanding is to collect the most complete data 
possible.  Please help Niagara become one of the leaders in providing complete membership 
information to USA Swimming. 
 
Thank you, 
Michael F. Switalski 
Chairperson, Niagara Swimming Diversity and Inclusion Committee 
 
 
 


